
Glencannon Community Association

Annual Meeting

March 19,2013

Meeting held at Flint Hill Elementary School. 
Meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m. by Gayle Abbott, President.
President, Gayle Abbott requested that the community spend a few minutes to read through and review the 2012 Annual Meeting Minutes. Community reviewed minutes. Tom Bacigalupo put forward a motion to approve, which was seconded and minutes were unanimously approved. 

Gayle Abbott provided an overview of the meeting Agenda. 

Grant Project:

Gayle reviewed the Watershed Grant Project status. Per Gayle, project is complete and reimbursements have been received. Gayle gave a special thanks to Chaz Mateer, a recent graduate, for his contributions to the project. Gayle reviewed that the Board worked closely with the Fairfax County Watershed Division who helped put together a plan for the Creek Watershed management. As part of this, seedlings were planted along the creek bank.  The County walked through after the seedlings were planted and they suggested adding Biobark around the plantings to protect them from the deer.  The BioBark will naturally decay as the seedlings grow. The county also suggested adding larger trees to get more immediate growth as well as adding fascines on one section of the creek bank where there was beginning to be severe erosion.  The larger trees and the seedlings will all serve to reinforce the creek bed.  The County also stated that all trees and understory trees to be planted had to be native to this area.. The county also reinforced that a “no mow zone’ would further contribute to preventing erosion of the creek bed.   Invasive plants are problematic in several areas of the park and it was shared that the community needs to manage these areas the trees grow sufficiently to provide enough shade and create a less habitable environment for invasive plant species.  

Dennise Davis responded to question of whether there was a list of Native Virginia trees and shrubs to put on the website. 

Bob McCarthy asked whether there was anything that could be done about the deer population. Board discussed that the County will have to deal with the deer population and that community members can complain to the County about the deer population.  The Board also discussed that next year’s Board can further work on this issue. 

Common Area Maintenance: 

Dennise Davis, Common Grounds, discussed that there has been limited volunteers at recent park management events and that therefore more money will need to be available to hire service providers for Common Area maintenance. Three families came out for the Spring Clean-up this year. Also, the weekly cost of mowing will be going up.   Due to an insurance issue, 4 inches of a specific type of mulch will have to be put down at the swing-set. 

Ron Schmiedecamp questioned whether we need to keep the playground as there are not many families using it and now it is more costly. 

Architectural Review:

Gayle discussed the development of the Architecture Review Survey as the result of difficult discussions the Board has had over the last year. 51 (or 69%) of the 74 homeowners responded to the survey.  Survey results were provided in a summary report at the annual meeting. 

A summary of the outcomes and consistent themes were the following: 

· Continue to maintain architectural standards.
· Take a fresh look at the guidelines.
· There should be some flexibility.
· Consistency in enforcement.
Key findings of the survey were: 

· Columns: 79.5% support new pillar styles but there should be limitations. 

· Concrete Driveways: 72.5% yes to concrete, while 28% said no there should not be limitations.

· Doors:- 74.5% said the standards should allow for new door styles.

· Mullioned windows: 60.8% wanted to keep mullioned windows.

· Shutters: 79.2% wanted to require shutters.

· Total rebuild: 54% would approve a total rebuild while 46% would not. The vote was more split on this item. 

· If a rebuild were allowed: 97.8% would want clear standards for the rebuild and 96% said the rebuild would have to go through architectural review and approval.

· Major Facelifts: 54.9% said yes to them, 45.1% said no.

· Vigilance of Homeowner’s Association: 60.8% responded that the HOA should be vigilant.

Melissa Mannino of Tartan Court asked : “What pull does the Board have to enforce standards?”. Gayle responded that Rhonda MacDonald of McDuff Court had referred that Board to a Real Estate Attorney who specializes in HOA law. Gayle has spoken with the lawyer and received a quote for the cost to review the ByLaws and Architectural Review and ensure they are consistent with current Virginia HOA laws. At this point, it is unclear what the Board can and cannot do to enforce the By-Laws and the lawyer would be able to detail the available options. 

Matt Newman discussed that enforcement of standards takes time and money. 

Tom Bacigalupo remarked that building technologies have changed over the last 40 year and that it is time to take a fresh look at the guidelines. 

Gayle reported that any new owner moving in gets a copy of the Covenants, Bylaws and Architectural Standards. 

Doug Sheet responded that there are too many guidelines and perhaps there should only be “high level guidelines”. 

Gayle discussed that the quote for legal review of the guidelines was $2500-3000 and that this was built into 2013-2014 budget. Gayle discussed that the current Board strongly recommended that the community take this action to have this review at this point. 

Gene Donohue of Garrett Street questioned “What happens when a house burns down”? “ Will we go into a lawsuit?”. Gene also stated that people “start breaking the rules when other people break them.” 

Gayle discussed that the Board does need some framework given the current ByLaws and “that if we do not deal with this now, we will be confronted with it.” 

Matt Newman stated that the guidelines take subjectivity out and he questioned whether :“you allow more flexibility with smaller items but still have general guidelines that fit the community.”

Website:

Gayle reported that the website is available at www.glencannonhoa.info.  No log in is needed, just go to the individual tabs on the top of the page.   You only need a password for the residential information tab of the website. This was instituted at the suggestion of Elizabeth Weihmiller security reasons because the original home building plans reside here along with other sensitive community information.

Treasurer’s report: 

Tom Bacigalupo, Treasurer, discussed the budget. 

2012-2013 Budget was as forecast and approved. 

Received $537 in dues that had been "past due".

Had lighter expenditures than expected.

Grant Project totaled $6743.77

More money will need to be put towards common area maintenance in the future. 

$600 will be available for community events for next year’s Board.  

Ron Schmiedicamp questioned the amount in the budget for social events which had been reduced this year. Motion to maintain social expenditures budget at $600, 2 opposed. Motion approved by a majority. 

Dues next year will be $250 plus 4-5% CPI. 

Common Area Maintenance expenditures in FY 2013-2014 will be increased to $8000 due to higher bids for mowing ~$4500, as well as care for trees with poison ivy. 

Gene Donohue thanked the Board for working on the budget and put a motion to a vote to approve the lawyer’s fee for next year for review of by-laws and guidelines. 3 opposed the motion; the motion passed. 

The Audit was conducted by Joe Hall this year. 

Gayle reported one important item that was left off of the agenda. Chris DeLacy, former Board President, had recommended Board insurance. Tom Bacigalupo explained that currently the Board  Members are only covered if there is an active loss. If a loss has not occurred, then the Board is not covered and can be sued. The cost of insurance would go to $1500. 

Motion was stated to “reallocate insurance fund” to pay for insurance for Board Members. Motion passed- unanimous. 

Motion to approve the budget. Seconded- unanimous. 

The Board thanked Elizabeth Weismuller for all her hard work on the directory and website. 

Motion to vote in new Board, seconded. Unanimous. 

Mary Shannon of Lochness inquired as a St.Mark Church representative if there would be any problem with an earlier start time for the school and traffic. There were no known concerns discussed at this time.

Meeting was closed.  

